
VICTOR EMANUEL 

420 LEXl'NGTON AVENUE 

NEW YORK 17 , N_Y 

March 27 , 1945 

Dear Miss Deakins : 

We have your letter of March 24th and I have 
told Mr . Emanuel of Mr . Carter ' s very kind 
ge.s.ture, which he most deeply appreciated . 
I cannot understand why the flowers did not 
reach him as he is still in Rochester at 
the Kahler Hotel (the leading hotel) and 
will probably be there until after Easter . 

However , I do not want you to instruct your 
florist to redeliver the fl owers as I have 
told Mr . Emanuel of the difficulty you had 
and he asked me to thank Mr . Carter profusely 
in his behalf for his kind thought of him 
and to convey to him his very kind personal 
regards . 

Mr . Emanuel is progressing very satisfactorily 
and hopes to return in excellent health . 

With my kind regards to Mr . Carter, too, I 
am 

Sincerely yours , 

L~ 
Secretary to 
Mr . Victor Emanuel 

Miss Katrine Deakins 
Secretary to Mr . Amon G. Carter, President 
Fort Worth Star- Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 


